CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

January 19, 2022
The 2022 organizational meeting of the Clay County Redevelopment Commission was called to order by Clay County Auditor Jennifer Flater, at 6:00 p.m. Those in attendance were commission members Tom Ames, Jan Howell, Fred Nevils, Lance Hofmann, and Vickie Mace. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Jennifer Flater swore in the members and administered the oath of office to CCRC members Tom Ames, Lance Hofmann, Jan Howell, Fred Nevils, and Vickie Mace.

Jennifer Flater asked for nomination for President.

A motion to re-elect Tom Ames President of the CCRC was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace. Motion carried 5-0.
Jennifer turned the meeting over to Tom Ames.

A motion to make Vickie Mace Vice President of the CCRC was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 5-0.

A motion to make Jan Howell Secretary of the CCRC was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 5-0.

Vickie Mace led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 
OLD BUSINESS
A motion to approve the December 15, 2021 minutes was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 5-0. 
NEW BUSINESS
Brian Shoals and Walt Brown with Crown King Fuels gave a short presentation to the CCRC on a possible project at I-70/SR 42. Currently they have a natural gas station on SR 42. There is a possibility of a 300,000 square foot facility for a green technology company that would produce a little over 100 jobs if this facility is selected. 
Jim gave updates on the Industrial Park project and stated everything seems to be moving in the right direction and going well. Jim said Bryan Allender has included County Road 50 E on the Community Crossing grant application. Jim is waiting to hear back from Mayor Wyndham on who will be the engineering firm working on the I-70/SR59 water and sewer project. The plan will be to request a grant to assist with the cost of this project as well as using TIF dollars. 
Jim informed the CCRC that there may have to be a couple of changes to the annual Thrive contract and suggested the contract be tabled until the February meeting.
Tom presented one invoice from Lou for $2,850.00 for work on Timberland’s real tax abatement. 

Motion to approve the invoice from Cox, Zwerner, Gambill, and Sullivan as presented was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Lance Hofmann.  Motion carried 5-0.

Tom presented the invoice from Accelerate Indiana for $2,500.00 for the 2022 membership dues. Tom stated last year CCRC paid $1,500.00 and felt like that is the amount we should pay this year. When the budget was done in September $1,500.00 was approved for Accelerate Indiana.
Motion to approve the Accelerate Indiana invoice for $1,500.00 was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0.

There were no non-voting members present.

A motion to adjourn was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 5-0.
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